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NCI CBIIT | CCB Recommendation 

Topic:  Request Name 

Funding Impact:  $0,000,000?

Time Criticality: (Statement used to assist BizGov/CSLT in prioritizing the request; e.g. If approval is not received by xx/xx date the cost of funding this effort will double) 
CCB Recommendation:   (to be completed after BizGov review)
Review Date: Month, Day, Year



	Business Governance Voting Members in Attendance

	1. Pgm Dir (Chair): Tony Kerlavage
2. Stakeholder Mgt Rep: Brenda Duggan
3. Clinical &Trans Sci Rep: Ian Fore
4. Basic Sci Rep: Juli Klemm
	5. Interop Rep: Christo Andonyadis
6. Standards Rep: Sherri de Coronado
7. Sci Mgt Rep: Jose Galvez
8.  IRM Representative: Doug Hosier



I. Recommendations:

	Date
	Recommendations

	
	

	
	


II. Request Mod caDSR Software Engineering contract
A. Project or Contract action Requested:  Contract Action, add ARRA funds to SAIC-F contract for

Metadata Software Engineering – caDSR AND caDSR QA contract

+130K from caDSR ARRA 2012 approved budget to Metadata Software Engg contract

+65K from caDSR ARRA 2012 QA approved budget to Metadata Software Engg contract

+75K from caDSR ARRA 2012 QA approved budget to caDSR QA contract

This will support tech stack updates engg and QA for:

1) Object Cart API used by Medidata Rave, Form Builder, CDE Browser and Curation Tool

2) EVS Search used by Admin Tool

3) Admin Tool used by caDSR Curators/Context Administrators

B. If approved what is the resulting impact to project documentation?: Tools in the Project are

Updated to comply with CBIIT technology stack.

C. If approved what is the resulting impact to contract documentation?: Additional tools are 

Added to the list of those that need to be upgraded to meet current tech stack.  9 tools

are not included in the current contract.

III. Description
A. Project Name: Metadata Software Engineering – caDSR and caCORE QA … 

B. Subcontract Name: CBIIT QA, 

C. Subcontract No: CBIIT QA 12XS336ST, Yellow-Task 09-306ST Dev ST210029             

D. Subcontractor Name: QA: SAIC-F Dev: SAIC-F
E. Workspace/CANN/Center: 

F. Funding Source: 2012 ARRA conversion funds 
G. NCI PO: JJ Pan/Denise Warzel and Sichen Liu
H. SAIC-F COTR: Sudha Chudamani and Larry Brem
I. SAIC-F Subcontract Specialist: 
J. Extension to POP:  QA: Yes extend to June 2013, Engg: No
K. Funds requested: 
· reallocate 65K from QA to Engg; 

· allocate 130k of Metadat Software Engg-caDSR to Engg Contract

· Highlight need for 260k additional ARRA funds if available, or 2013 funds
IV. Background
A. Project Background : caDSR has been under severe budget constraints since 2010.  Tech 

Stack upgrades could not be performed on any of the tools.  This has resulted in all layers 

In the technology stack been back level including the build and deployment scripts, the Operating

 system (REHL4) and container technologies.  Based on prior experience in upgrading to the 

new technology stack with other CBIIT applications, the SAIC-F team has estimated $65K

PER TOOL for tech stack upgrades, including QA.

Updating the tech stack for the following 6 tools are NOT covered in this CCB request: 

1. Sentinel Tool – used by all curators

2. CaDSR API (used by UML Model Browser and external customers)

3. UML Model Browser

4. Freestyle Search/API (used by SIW and other CBIIT Tools such as caIntegrator)

5. SIW – still being used to load new models and new version of old models

6. caDSR Grid Services – used by caGRID Index Service
The Level of Effort (LOE) for the tech stack activities for each tool or API is 65K, or an additional 

390K for 6 tools:

· Software Engineer: 600 hours

· QA Engineer: 200 hours

· Project Manager: 30
Total per tool: 65K x 6 tools – 390K

With 2013 non-sequestered funding, we could do 2 more tools while also supporting Tier 2 

Help desk.

This leave as 260K Shortfall, and 4 of the above 6 caDSR tools will not be updated to the 2012 tech stack by the end of 2014, which could mean having to shut them down.

V. Impact
A. Was this change request initiated by the community and if yes by whom? No, Systems Requirement

B. Does the change request have a broad backing across the scientific and clinical research community or is it specific to only one or a small number of end user? N/A

C. What is the scientific/clinical rational for the change request? N/A

D. Does the change request enhance the scientific and/or clinical value of the project? N/A

E. What is the impact to the community if this CR is not approved?  The tools that are no longer

supported by systems will have to be shut down, or systems will have to be funded to support

additional servers with these back level configuraitons.

VI. Business Governance Review Results

A. Additional Review Board Input Required

i. Architecture Review Board Y/N

ii. Operations and Compliance Review Board Y/N

B. Business Governance Voting Results

VII. C-Team Review Results
	C-Team Review

Month, Day, 2012
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